REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club September 15, 2012
Present:   Pamela Keim, Leslie Mortin, Norma Barber, Rose Dunitz, Sandra Benson, Joan Quinlan, James Dulmage, Bill Kramer, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets:  Gaylene Spence, Nancy Welta
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 11:00 am.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by James Dulmage, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.
2.0 Approval of the minutes of August 18, 2012. 
Bill Kramer asked for a wording change in item 6.14. to better reflect the idea he presented last meeting.  The change was made.  

Motion by James Dulmage, seconded by Joan Quinlan, that the minutes of August 18, 2012  
       be approved as amended.  Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
3.1 Auditor – Motion required

             Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Bill Kramer, that Eli Fluter be appointed as auditor 

             for the fiscal year 2012-2013.  Carried.     

3.2 Pyramid idea

Pamela Keim asked if there were any further thoughts about this idea.  It was decided that there was not enough interest to pursue at this time.    .  

4.0 President’s Report
Pamela Keim reported that she has designated the 3rd drawer behind the Director’s desk to put  several items for easy reference.  Items to be placed there include:

Fire Safety Manual


Record of items borrowed from the Club


Manual re: Behavioural policy (Protocol Discipline)

Bylaws

5.0   Financial Report
        Norma Barber reported a loss of almort $1000 in the month of August, making a 3 month loss of 

        over $1700.  She reported that table counts were down by 24 over those 3 months.  She noted 

        that while the table count was down, the directors’ fees were up, and said this was likely an 

        indicator that there were more games with non-playing directors.  James Dulmage asked about the 

        coffee revenue and was told that the number was down because this reflects the recent purchase 

        of supplies.  A negative $10 amount in membership category reflects that someone bought a 

        membership twice and was simply being reimbursed.
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Rose Dunitz, that the financial report be accepted as presented.  Carried.
6.0 Old Business
6.1  Task List:  Additions and completion
        Pamela Keim said that fire extinguisher maintenance has been added (Don Drever), and the

        auditor is now in place.  She will send a complete list to everyone on the Board for 

        reference.  She said it was important that if someone knows they will be away, that they 

        have a substitute in place if needed, and that substitute is clearly advised of what is involved.
6.2 Special games and phoning
             Ilsa Krukoff said that she talked again with Alice Huber, who has volunteered to be involved 

             with phoning. Upon looking through the phone book, it became apparent that if everyone 

             were called, this would be an onerous task.  It will be left to consider whether a short-listing
             of people to call would be a possibility.  One idea suggested from the Board was that newer 

             players might be the ones who would most benefit from calls encouraging their participation 

             in the special games.

       6.3   Fire Inspection completion  
               - Norma Barber reported that the fire inspector has accepted our submission.  
               - A related topic of the security alarm was brought up.  Norma said that we are now 

                 registered with the City Police.   Bill Kramer will share with Dave Sabier the letter 

                 received in this regard, and the accompanying check list.

6.3 Bridge mate cost
Pamela Keim reported her findings.  She said that if the Club were to purchase 15 units, the cost would be approximately $2200; 20 units would be approximately $2800.  She suggested that it might be possible to interest the Unit in a cost-sharing, if we were to purchase and then have units available for tournament use.  However, significantly more would need to be purchased in that eventuality.  

Pamela asked if she should pursue any discussion with the Unit.  

It was suggested that there are only a few people at the Club who might “crow” about a hand when they see ongoing results as they do with “travelers”, and that this would really be a zero tolerance issue and not something that needs to be addressed by using the bridgemate system.  However, it was also suggested that there would be no reason not to at least check with the Unit.  Pamela will do so.
 
       6.5  Alarm system: completion
               Bill Kramer said he let Sask Tel in to make the changeover, and that this has been done.  He 

               said he was unaware at the time that some people had had individual codes for the previous 

               alarm system.  Hence there was initially a little confusion.  However, it was decided that we 

               will now have a single code.
       6.6  Friday evening “fun” games:  Any further thoughts
               Bill Kramer reiterated that his idea is to involve people who might not be eligible for the 

               sanctioned game (eg on Friday evening, life masters are not eligible), but that might like to
               have an opportunity to play in a side social game. He said that summer was not a good time 

               to initiate such an idea, nor would he want to explore it until at least after the fall 

               tournament.  The idea was left in his court to explore at a later date.  

6.7 Welcome to the Club handout

James Dulmage has completed this brochure on good-quality heavy paper and in colour.  He has asked for no compensation from the Club.  The Board thanked James for his work and generosity.  Sandra Benson volunteered to do the cutting and folding, and to put together the welcome package prior to Monday’s lessons.
6.8 Buddy system:  progress
Ilsa Krukoff said she would check with Nancy Welta and Gaylene Spence to see if they have
a plan to implement for the new players starting next week.

 .

6.9 Updating bylaws:  Completion of 2011 change
Ilsa Krukoff will check with Dean Allen, and both Ilsa and Dean will sign the appropriate document, so that the change is officially recorded
6.10  Thursday evening Team game
Pamela Keim shared the results of the survey.  
· 28 people showed interest in the game

· 21 of those people were firm in their support

· 12 people indicated that twice a month would be good

· 9 people indicated a preference for once a month

· 18 people liked the idea of a handicap

· 6 people liked the 8-Is-Enough format

Based on the survey results and on the most available days, and after discussion, it was decided to begin with the following  (does not preclude making changes at a later date)

· Team game to be held the 4th Thursday evening of the month

· Game to be open (no point restrictions), but with a handicap (based on masterpoints) in place to help level the field 

· Pamela Keim will check with Jan Anderson re: sanction for this game

· Pamela Keim will be responsible for letting both Board and Club members know what

is meant by a handicap, and how it would function
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Club address:  Verification for the record
       Pamela Keim noted that because there had been confusion regarding our Club address (that 

        is, Albert St vs Albert St N), she would like the record to show what has now been verified 

        as the correct address
             Regina Duplicate Bridge Club


        349 Albert St

             Regina, SK


        S4R 2N6

        It was decided that we do not need to worry about the incorrect address on cheques (we

        can just cross out the “N”), as we have not experienced any issues, and it would be wasteful

        to have to get new cheques made up.

7.2 Borrowing items from the Club: procedure
In order that we know the location at any given time of any items that may have been borrowed from the Club, Pamela Keim has started a record to be kept in a duotang in the 3rd drawer behind the Director’s desk.  It will be used to indicate items borrowed, and returned.  People borrowing items (for example boards), will be asked to go through the Director in order to sign out.  Norma Barber will take the book to Gaylene Spence so that she can sign out the boards she has borrowed for her lessons.
7.3 Tracking lesson attendance, cost, etc, going forward
This idea was presented previously by James Dulmage.   TABLED, as Gaylene Spence was not at the meeting. 
7.4 “Party” vs “Social”
Pamela Keim brought this up, by way of a reminder that people need to be aware of when “goodies” are to be brought.  This is especially important at games where we are licensed, as food is a requirement.  Regarding the CNTC game on Thursday, September 20, Joan Quinlan will send a note to Don Norman to be emailed to Club members.  
7.5 “Dollar Night” – new idea
Pamela Keim presented a suggestion that we consider having a special discounted game, where players would pay less to play on that particular occasion.  She presented this in conjunction with the Thursday team game idea and discussion.  Bill Kramer said that he thought if this idea were to be considered, it should be kept separate altogether from the team idea.  Joan Quinlan said that she did not think that money was generally the issue, and that offering this discount would not necessarily bring out more players.  The idea was TABLED. 
7.6 Unpaid memberships
Pamela Keim said that she has generated a list, using the phonebook list as a starting point, of unpaid memberships.  She has 13 names on the list.  Some of these people may not be playing, but some are.  This list will be kept in a duotang on the Director’s desk, for reference by the Game Director, as any people on this list who play should be reminded that they have not renewed their membership (game fee of $8 would apply if they do not renew)
7.7 Maintenance:  front door
Bill Kramer said that he had been told by Don Drever that there had been problems with the front door in the past as well, and that it apparently has not been fixed.  He said it is likely the landlord’s responsibility to fix it.  Pamela Keim will contact the landlord.
       7.8   Leader Post ad:  payment and procedure for requesting financial aid through ACBL

               Norma Barber said that this has been resolved.  
               For future reference, the procedure is as follows:



- Teacher writes and places the ad and write-up



- Bill is sent by Leader Post to teacher’s address



- Teacher sends a copy of the bill to the ACBL and requests financial aid through
                             the ACBL Cooperative Advertising Program.



- Teacher sends, along with the bill, an actual copy of the ad and write up, showing 

                             publication and date (usually the full page, including top banner which shows name 

                             and date).  Also required:  our Club number 125781 and an invoice marked “paid”
                (Note:  Gaylene Spence’s recommendation is to have the bill sent directly from the Leader   

                Post to the Club: attention treasurer, thus eliminating a step)
      7.9  Lessons report

             Norma Barber presented this on behalf of Gaylene Spence

-  The ad and write-up appeared in the Leader Post Fall Activity Planner


-   Nancy Welta distributed posters made by Ilsa Krukoff to various locations such as 

                  libraries

             -   Bill Kramer distributed posters to various locations

             -   Nancy Welta left posters at the Club for members to share with friends and acquaintances


-   Nancy Welta submitted a “blurb” for free publication on p 3 of the Leader Post (City Beat)

                  This may or may not appear in the LP in a timely manner.


-   Jason Larrivee has put the ad on our website


-   To date, 9 people have registered, and there is one returning player.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Nothing further
8.2 Club Operations
Women’s washroom, middle stall toilet needs repair.  Men’s toilet remains an issue.  James Dulmage suggested that at some point we may need to replace  these toilets with more powerful flushers, as these are not commercial grade and there is likely not much vertical drop in the lines.  James Dulmage said he could come in on a weekend when there is no game, and see what might be done.
8.3 Game Management 
Nothing to report
      8.4  Site Committee
             This will now be removed from the committee list 
9.0 Club Management  
Janice Anderson submitted the following items for information and discussion:
       9.1 Request from ACBL South Saskatchewan Unit 573 re: Unit AGM

 The ACBL South Sask. Unit 573 would like to use the club on Saturday, March 9, 2013 from

 11am to 5pm.  They are planning to hold their Unit AGM on that date.  There will be the  

 meeting followed by a pizza lunch and bridge game.  Lunch and bridge game will be free for 
 those who attend the AGM.  This will replace the AGM that is usually held between sessions 
 on the Sunday of the Regina Spring Sectional.   The Bridge Game will be a Unit 
 championship game and the Unit will pay all fees associated with it. 
              Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Bill Kramer, that we allow the use of our Club facility
 by the ACBL South Saskatchewan Unit 573 on Saturday, March 9. 2013, 11am to 5 pm, free  

 of charge, in order that they can hold their Unit AGM, followed by a pizza lunch and bridge 
 game.  It is understood that the lunch and game will be provided by the Unit free of charge,  

 that the game will be a Unit championship game, and that the Unit will pay all fees 

 associated with it.  Carried.
9.2 Thermostat and Club room temperature.  
Jan pointed out that the Club is sometimes a little too warm, so thought it might need to be set at a different temperature range.  Also she said someone needs to be in charge of checking the batteries in the thermostat.  The thermostat will indicate "replace batteries".  She replaced them recently. James Dulmage said we should have extra batteries on hand, but not somewhere where they could easily “disappear”.  Person in charge of maintenance should monitor need for battery replacement.
Bill Kramer asked what we thought would be a reasonable temperature setting.  We agreed that ideally a temperature of 70 degrees F was good, so setting should likely be in the range of 68 to 72.  Time should be reset from the current 1:00 to 12:30.  
       9.3  Sectional Tournament chairperson

              Cal McLeod and Claire Jones are to make sure the ACBL website has the correct contact – 
              Rose Dunitz for the October Sectional.    Cal also needs to know the chairperson/contact for 
              the Spring Tournament. so this can go on the program and he can ensure it is right on the 
              ACBL and WASUMI websites.  Rose Dunitz will chair the spring tournament as well, and 

              she will advise Cal of this
9.4 Paper supplies (bridge materials)
These have been ordered for the remainder of the year

9.5 People in charge of handling keys and security codes 

Jan pointed out that a backup person needs to be available and have the proper information

to avoid problems if the person in charge is out of town.  Bill Kramer is liaison and back=up to Don.  Dave Sabier is “first call”, with Bill Kramer as backup.  
9.6 Club rentals
Jan gave the following reminders:

· Scrabble club is renting the Club on Saturday and Sunday, September 22 and 23.   
· Rotary club uses the Club on the third Sunday evening of each month.  
· In October the Rotary club may need to move to either the 2nd Sunday or 4th Sunday as the tournament is on the third Sunday.  The Rotary club is aware of this and will decide which Sunday they will use.   Cleaning lady would need to be advised.
Leslie Mortin said that the club may decide to use a private home on that date, rather

than switch.  However, if they switch, she will be responsible for advising the cleaning lady.
10   Tournament Chair
        Rose Dunitz is preparing for the fall sectional.  She will organize a committee for the 50/50.
        She asked about updating the Dick Anderson trophy, which will be her responsibility.

        She said that on Sunday only 1 caddy will be needed, and she has this in place.

        In speaking with Unit reps, it would appear that they have opted for no prizes.  If they are

        using up their stock of prizes on hand, Ilsa Krukoff suggested that prizes be given to 199ers. 

11.  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday October 27, 10:00 am
Meeting adjourned by James Dulmage at 12:40 p.m.
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